

# 英 语

N版 五年级第一学期 (修订版) 刘 宏 编

#### 图书在版编目(CIP)数据

名牌学校分层周周测:N版. 英语. 五年级. 第一学期/刘宏编. —上海:上海科技教育出版社,2011.9 ISBN 978-7-5428-5279-3

I. ①名... Ⅱ. ①刘... Ⅲ. ①英语课—小学—习题 Ⅳ. ①G624

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2011)第 182094 号

责任编辑: 韩 隽 封面设计: 杨 静

#### 名牌学校分层周周测 英语

N 版 五年级第一学期 (修订版)

刘宏编

出版发行:上海世纪出版股份有限公司

上海科技教育出版社

(上海冠生园路 393 号 邮政编码 200235)

网 址: www.ewen.cc

www.sste.com

经 销:各地后茅屬在

印 刷:常熟兴达印刷有限公司

开 本: 787×1092 1/16

字 数: 272 000

印 张: 11.25

版 次: 2011年9月第1版

印 次: 2011年9月第1次印刷

书 号: ISBN 978-7-5428-5279-3/G·2970

定 价: 30.00 元(含磁带一盒)





## 亲爱的同学:

你好!

我们是一群关心你学习的大朋友,知道你每学期有很多新知识要学习,有些比较难,有些容易忘,怎么办呢?我们广泛征求了师生和家长的意见,特意邀请了一些有经验的老师,为你定制了一个学习计划,帮你每周作一次复习,养成"温故而知新"的良好习惯。

学习是有方法的,记忆也是有规律的,学过的东西不可能过目不忘。你也许可以轻松地记住 8 位数的电话号码,甚至是 11 位数的手机号码,但超过 11 位的数字记起来就有些困难了。遗忘其实也有规律,刚刚学过的内容,如果不及时复习,就会很快忘记;如果学过的新知识,总是要等到考试前再复习,你会发现许多知识早已"还给老师"了。所以,比较科学的学习方法是每周进行一次复习。

现在,每学期大约要进行 20 周的学习,其中包括考前复习,为此,我们安排了 18 周的内容。老师们根据每周学习的内容,精心编排了 A、B 两份测试卷,A 卷用于巩固一周内学到的新知识;B 卷在 A 卷的基础上稍作提高,把新、旧知识结合起来,去解决一些综合性问题。

有了这套书的帮助,相信你一定能把各门功课都 学得棒棒的,成为令人羡慕的小天才!让我们一起加油 吧!

关心你的大朋友

























第1周	Module 1 Unit 1
	A 卷 ····· 1
	B 卷 ····· 3
第2周	Module 1 Unit 2
	A 卷 ······ 5
	B 卷 7
第3周	Module 1 Unit 3
	A 卷 9
	B 卷 ····· 11
第4周	Module 1 Revision
	A 卷 ····· 13
	B 卷 17
第5周	Module 2 Unit 1
	A 卷 ····· 21
	B 卷
第6周	Module 2 Unit 2
	A 卷 ····· 29
	B 卷
第7周	Module 2 Unit 3
	A 卷
	B 卷
第8周	Module 2 Revision
	A 卷 45
	B 卷 ····· 49
第9周	Mid-term Examination
	A 卷 ····· 53
	B 卷 ······ 57

## 名牌学校分层周周测 英语

第 10 周	Module 3 Unit 1
	A 卷 61
	B 卷 65
第 11 周	Module 3 Unit 2
	A 卷 69
	B 卷 ······ 73
第 12 周	Module 3 Unit 3
	A 卷 77
	B 卷 81
第 13 周	Module 3 Revision
	A 卷 ······ 85
	B 卷 ····· 89
第 14 周	Module 4 Unit 1
	A 卷 93
	B 卷 ······ 97
第 15 周	Module 4 Unit 2
	A 卷 ······ 101
	B 卷 ···································
第 16 周	Module 4 Unit 3
	A 卷
	B 卷 ···················113
第 17 周	Module 4 Revision
), = · · · ·	A 卷
	B 卷 ······ 121
第 18 周	Final Examination
<i>3</i> 15 = 5 7 <b>3</b>	A 卷
	B 卷 ····· 129
参考答案	
听力材料	









## Module 1 Unit 1



选出位	你听到的词,填入空格内		
	blue smart	flower three tenth	
1. —W	Then is your birthday? —It is on	the of March.	
2. I am	Danny. I have a pair of	trousers.	
	my has a birthday present. It is		
4. The	film begins at o'cle	ock in the afternoon.	
5. Look	at the It's beauti	iful.	
二、听录	音, 选出最恰当的应答句		
( )	1. A. I can swim. B	. I am making a cake.	C. I have some flowers.
( )	2. A. They are doctors. B	. She's in the hall.	C. They're at home.
( )	3. A. He is in the room. B	. He is a teacher.	C. He is fine.
( )	4. A. At one o'clock. B	. It is red.	C. It is a hat.
( )	5. A. It is Sunday today. B	. It is on the twelfth of Janua	ry.
	C. It is a hot day today.		
三 比较	下列单词划线部分的发音,相同	同的用" ✓ "表示, 不同的用"	×"表示
1. <u>or</u> an	ge short  ( ) 2.	m <u>a</u> ke c <u>a</u> n ( )	
3. sm <u>ar</u>	$\underline{rt}$ $\underline{party}$ ( ) 4.	time in ( )	
5. time	$e m\underline{y}$ ( ) 6.	please see ( )	
四为A	栏的句子找出合适的应答句, 持	吧 B 栏句子前的序号填入括	号内
	A	В	
	1. What do you do?	A. At 6:30.	
( )	2. What do you want?	B. On the third of	May.
	3. Can I go out?	C. Yes, we are.	
	4. What time does the film be	gin? D. I am a student.	
	5. What do they have?	E. No, you can't.	
	6. Don't make a noise.	F. Some storybook	s.
	7. Are you hungry?	G. I'm sorry.	
( )	8. When is Kitty's birthday?	H. I want some ap	oples.



#### 五 用所给单词的适当形式填空

1.	(our) are sorry, Mr Green.
2.	They're not reading or (write) in the classroom.
3.	The first class (begin) at 8:30 in the morning.
4.	Mr White (make) a new kite for his son.
5.	Look, Danny and Alice (have) a picnic.
6.	My brother (have) a new bicycle.
*	按要求改写句子
1.	Please open the door. (改成否定句)
	Please the door.
2.	Mary can make a cake. (改成一般疑问句,肯定回答)
	Mary make a cake?, she
3.	My birthday is on the third of March. (对划线部分提问)
	your birthday?
4.	The meeting begins at one o'clock in the afternoon? (对划线部分提问)

## 七 阅读短文,判断正误,符合短文意思的用"T"表示,不符合的用"F"表示

Saying Goodbye

the meeting

in the afternoon?

There are many people in the railway station. Some are waiting for the train. Some are reading newspapers and some are saying goodbye to their friends.

Doctor John, Mr William and Mr Jack are talking so happily on the platform. They don't know the train is going to leave soon. The guard calls to them loudly.

The three men hear the guard and two of them jump onto the train quickly before it moves. One is left behind. It is John. He looks very sad.

- "Don't feel bad. The next train will come in ten minutes," the guard says.
- "I know, but it is my train. My friends only come to say goodbye to me," John says.
- ( ) 1. Many people are waiting for the train.
- ( ) 2. John is talking with (和) Mr William and Mr Black.
- ( ) 3. They know the train is going to leave.
- ( ) 4. John jumps onto the train quickly before the train moves.
- ( ) 5. Mr William and Mr Jack are on the train.
- ( ) 6. John looks very sad.
- ( ) 7. John's friends only come to say goodbye to him.





苍	听短文,	判断正误,与短文	内容一致的用"	T"表示,不	一致的用	用" F"表示
	) 1.	Kunming is a city	y in the south of	China.		
(	) 2.	There are four se	asons in a year t	there.		
(	) 3.	In spring, it is su	unny, rainy and	warm.		
(		In autumn, it is				
賞	听短文,	选出正确答案				
(	) 1.	What does Alice's	s mother do?			
		A. She is a cook	B. She is a	a doctor	C. She i	is a teacher
(	) 2.	Is her mother a g	ood cook?	•		
		A. Yes, she is	B. No, she	e isn't	C. Yes,	he is
(	) 3.	Alice's mother is	too	lay.		
		A. happy	B. tired		C. busy	
(	) 4.	How old is Alice	today?			
		A. Fifteen	B. Thirteen	n	C. Nine	teen
(	) 5.	How many friends	s come to Alice's	s birthday p	arty?	
		A. Thirteen	B. Four		C. Ten	
坐	奥山不同	]类的单词				
7			D :	C 1		D CCI
(		A. look	B. wait	C. smoke		D. fifth
(		A. first	B. second	C. yellow		D. fourth
(		A. begin		C. bring		D. make
(		-	B. June	C. July		D. September
(	) 5.	A. coat	B. shirt	C. Decen	nber	D. blouse
四	选择填空					
(	) 1.	Here	_ some milk for	you.		
		A. am	B. is	C.	are	
(	) 2.	Here are some _	·			
		A. jam	B. eggs	С.	butter	
(	) 3.	Danny	apples.			
		A. like	B. want	C.	needs	
(	) 4.	What do you wan	ıt y	our birthday	?	
		A of	P for	C	/	

科教权到	10000000000000000000000000000000000000			
523 (	) 5. I have	uniform.		
	A. a	B. an	C. s	some
(	) 6. She is	the socks.		
	A. wear	B. wears	C. v	wearing
(	) 7. The cake	good.		
	A. tastes	B. look	C. s	smell
(	) 8. —What	he	_ ?	He is a teacher.
	A. does do	B. doesd	loes C. o	do does
(	) 9. I am	I want some app	ole juice.	
	A. hungry	B. thirsty	С. с	drink
(	) 10. Can I	your book?		
	A. watch	B. look	C. 1	look at
五一将	<b>好下列词组翻译成英语</b>			
240	7月2日		2. 在早晨	
	我最喜欢的颜色			 i谢你
	一条黑裤子			
	第二天下午			 物
1. · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	e所给字母开头,完成句 — <u>M</u> , I'm h — <u>H</u> you are —Can I watch TV? —No, you <u>c</u> She is thirsty. She <u>w</u>	ungry. Can I have a e.  It's s some w	time.	
4. '	This is a d	dress.		
七一阅	国读短文,判断正误,符合	今短文意思的用" T	"表示,不	符合的用" F "表示
It's	Sunday. Tom does not a	go to school. But he	e is not at l	home. He is now sitting on the bus.
He's goin	ng to the cinema.			
An	old woman gets on the b	ous. Tom stands up	and says to	her, " Come and sit here, please.
The old	woman goes over and sit	s down. She says,	" Thank yo	ou very much, dear little boy."
The	bus stops near the cine	ma. Tom says good	bye to the	old woman and gets off the bus. The
old woma	an smiles and waves to h	nim.		
(	) 1. Tom does not go	o to school today.		
(	) 2. He is going to t	he cinema by bus.		
(	) 3. Tom stands up	and says to the old	woman, "	Come and sit here, please. "
(	) 4. The old woman	doesn't go over and	sits down.	
(	) 5. The old woman	thanks Tom very m	uch.	
(	) 6. There isn't a bu	s stop near the cine	ema.	









## Module 1 Unit 2



夢	选出你所听	到的单词					
(	) 1. A.	ride	В.	right		C.	light
(	) 2. A.	talk	В.	walk		C.	work
(	) 3. A.	underground	В.	under		C.	playground
(	) 4. A.	never	В.	always		C.	often
(	) 5. A.	can	В.	some		C.	come
(	) 6. A.	run	В.	fun		C.	son
夢	听录音,选出	合适的答句					
(	) 1. A.	It's spring.	В.	It's summ	er.	C.	It's autumn.
(	) 2. A.	Three.	В.	Seven.		C.	Four.
(	) 3. A.	He's washing the	lish	es.	B. He's	rea	ding a book.
	C.	He's watching TV.					
(	) 4. A.	He wants some wa	ter.		B. He v	vant	ts some juice.
	C.	He wants some wa	ter	and juice.			
(	) 5. A.	It's rainy.	В.	It's sunny	·	C.	It's Sunday.
(	) 6. A.	Ben.	В.	Mark.		C.	Tom.
当	将下列词组	翻译成英语					
THE					2 学校[	(什子F	<u></u>
				-			<u>-</u>
							 IJ
				-			· 二跑
							-μ□
w	· 1 47/11	<u>-</u>			10. 土地	3 I/\_	
四	用动词的适	当形式填空					
1	. Mr White _	( walk )	to	the station	and		( take ) the train every morn-
	ing.						
2	. —	the swan		( swin	n) on the	wate	er? —Yes, it is.
3	. —What	you doing	g?	—I		(rio	de) my bike.
		clock. We					
5	. Don't	(talk)		( lo	ook) at th	e b	lackboard.
6	. We can't _	( smoke	) ir	the train	. But this	ma	nn (smoke).



## 五 根据图意,选择正确的答案



(	7 1. This is a picture of	n a		
	A. bathroom	B. dining room	C. kitchen	
(	)2. The fridge(冰箱)	is on the		
	A. right	B. left	C. light	
(	) 3. There are some _	in the basket.		
	A. meat	B. vegetables	C. fish	
(	) 4. You can see a	on the wall.		
	A. map	B. calendar(日历)	C. picture	
(	) 5. In the middle then	re is a		
	A. table	B. desk	C. sink(水槽)	
(	) 6. —What's on the t	able? —A knife, a basket	and a	
	A. scissor	B. scissors	C. pair of scissors	
*	根据要求完成句子			
40		abra areasing (对划建郊公坦	<b>台</b> )	
1.	we cross the road at the ze	ebra crossing.(对划线部分提	N  /	
2	That fat man is my father.	(对划线部分提问)		
۷.	That iat man is my lattici.			
3.	Miss Li rides a bicycle to	work in the morning. (对划线	部分提问)	
	<u></u>	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	(IIII.) 74 4 C. 1 4 7	
4.	I arrive at school at 8:00 i	n the morning.(对划线部分		
5.	We have some eggs and le	mons. (改为一般疑问句)		





一	音,	<b>将下列短文填写完</b>	整						
Today	is _	It is a	nice we	ekend. B	ut m	ıy,	Miss	Li, is ill.	She has a
	_ cou	igh. So Mary, Lind	da and	I are goi	ng t	o h	er. I	Miss Li is	our music
teacher. Sh	e da	nces very well. She	is a		_ tea	acher. We all lo	ve he	r	hope
she will be	bette	er soon.							
TYC		先出正确答案							
(	) 1.	Our home is	·						
		A. near the school			В.	near the park			
		C. near the street			D.	near the zoo			
(	2.	There is (are)		room(	s) iı	n our house.			
		A. one	B. two		C.	three	D.	four	
(	3.	There are some		on the	tabl	le.			
		A. books	B. flow	vers	C.	bags	D.	chairs	
(	) 4.	There is a garden		•					
		A. near the house			В.	in the house			
		C. behind the hou	se		D.	in front of the h	ouse		
(	) 5.	Our home is	·						
		A. big	B. sma	all	C.	very big	D.	dirty	

## 三 根据图意,选择正确的答案



(	) 1. —What's the wea	ther like? —It's	_•
	A. fine	B. cloudy	C. rainy
(	) 2. The children are		
	A. on the bench	B. in the sea	C. on the beach
(	) 3. They are	a picnic there.	
	A. have	B. having	C. are have
(	) 4. —How many chil	dren are there in the picture?	—
	A. Eight	B. Nine	C. Ten
(	) 5. There is	on the table.	
	A. some water	B. some cakes	C. some food

### 四 阅读短文,判断正误,符合短文意思的用"T"表示,不符合的用"F"表示

Mary is a queen(王后). She likes drawing. She thinks her pictures are good, so she likes to show them to people. As(因为) people are afraid of her, they all say that her pictures are very good. Later she shows her pictures to a well-known painter. She wants the painter to praise(赞扬) these pictures. But the painter says her pictures are so bad that she should throw them into the fire. Mary is very angry with him and sends him to prison(监狱). Several years later, the painter is free. Mary shows him some new pictures again. The painter looks at the pictures and says, "Take me back to prison, please."

- ( ) 1. Mary is good at drawing.
- ( ) 2. The queen thinks her pictures are good.
- ( ) 3. The painter thinks the queen's pictures are good, too.
- ( ) 4. The painter loves to stay in prison.

### 五 阅读短文,回答下列问题

This is Huaihai Road Underground Station. People are busy. They are going to work by train. Every train is crowded with people. On Huaihai Road, people are waiting for the buses at the bus stop. There are so many buses and cars on the road. At the crossing of the road, we can see the traffic lights. We see the green man, then we can cross the road, the red man, we stop. This is the morning of the city.

- 1. Which station is it?
- 2. Where are the people waiting for the buses?
- 3. Are there many cars on the road?
- 4. Can we cross the road when we see the red man?









## Module 1 Unit 3



<b>—</b> 17	f对话和	l问题, 选出正确答案				
(	) 1.	A. 3 yuan.	В.	9 yuan.	C.	12 yuan.
(	) 2.	A. Yes, there is.	В.	No, it hasn't.	C.	No, there isn't.
(	) 3.	A. Go to school.	В.	Get up.	C.	Have breakfast.
(	) 4.	A. Daddy.	В.	Mummy.	C.	Granny.
(	) 5.	A. No, she hasn't.	В.	Yes, she has.	C.	Sorry, I don't know.
<b>i</b>	f短文, i	<b>先出正确答案</b>				
(	) 1.	Tom, Jim and Rose are $\_$		classmates.		
		A. Linda's	В.	May's	C.	Alice's
(	) 2.	Tom likes to wear				
		A. a blue shirt	В.	a blue T-shirt	C.	a white T-shirt
(	) 3.	Rose's uniform is		_·		
		A. new	В.	old	C.	long
(	) 4.	Jim likes bea	st.			
		A. white	В.	$\operatorname{red}$	C.	blue
(	) 5.	Today is birt	hda	y.		
		A. Tom's	В.	Jim's	C.	Alice's
(	) 6.	Tom and Jim are playing		·		
		A. football	В.	the violin	C.	hide-and-seek
(	) 7.	Alice's birthday is on		·		
		A. Teachers' Day	В.	Children's Day	C.	Spring Festival
(	) 8.	Alice and Rose are		at Jim's home.		
		A. listening to the music	В.	singing and dancing	C.	reading books
三米	<b>序下列</b> 词	]组翻译成英语				
1.	驾驶飞	灯	_	2. 帮助病人		
3.	烧美食			4. 种蔬菜		
5.	(教师)	上课		6. 将来		
		作				
		学		10. 擅长唱歌_		
	跳入淌		_	12. 救小孩		

四 选择填空
--------

'JEL	选择項分	<u> </u>		
(	) 1.	My mother helps sick p	eople. She is a	
		A. cook	B. doctor	C. farmer
(	) 2.	Linda's uncle grows veg	etables. He is a	<del>.</del>
		A. farmer	B. pilot	C. nurse
(	) 3.	Kitty sells things to peo	ple. She is a	<u> </u>
		A. firefighter	B. teacher	C. shop assisant
(	) 4.	—What do you want to	, Eddie?	—A worker.
		A. is	B. am	C. be
(	) 5.	How many rubbers	Linda and you	?
		A. is have	B. do have	C. does have
类	按要求改	<b>作尼与之</b>		
240			科兴壮 辛田乙亦〉	
1.	What do	o you do,Danny?(另外	一种说法,思思小变)	
2		(	空句)	
۷.	1 nave s	some uniforms.(改为否	<b>足</b> 切 /	
3	The pur	oils have some felt-pens.	(改为一般疑问句 不等	
3.	rne pur	ons have some len-pens.	(以为	と自合ノ
4	Poter ar	nd Jim are in the cinema	(用 Who 提问)	
٦.	1 CtCl ai	na jim are m me emema	· ()[] WHO DEPT	
5	Tom wa	unts to be a teacher. (对	划线部分提问)	
٥.	Tom wa	and to be a teacher. (71)		
Mr.				
六	阅读短文	C并回答下列问题		
To	om is in t	the classroom. His bag is	on the desk. The books	s are not in the bag. They are on the
desk,	too. Look	, he has a new pen in l	nis hand. His pencil-bo	ox is beside the books. It's big and
nice.				
1.	Where i	is Tom?		
	-			
2.	Is Tom's	s bag in the desk?		
3.	Where i	is Tom's new pen?		
4.	Are the	pencil-box and the book	s on the desk?	
5.	Is the p	pencil-box big and new?		











The state of the s						
1. A. 8.	B. 10.	C. 18.				
( ) 2. A. In Shanghai.	B. In Britain.	C. In Beijing.				
( ) 3. A. Water.	B. Juice.	C. Water and juice.				
( ) 4. A. In the park.	B. At the bus stop.	C. At home.				
( ) 5. A. Jack and John.	B. John and Peter.	C. Jack and Peter.				
二 听短文,判断正误,与短文内容一致的用"T"表示,不一致的用"F"表示						
1. One day, Danny and his father go to the beach.						
( ) 2. There are many birds in the sky.						
( ) 3. Danny likes birds.						
( ) 4. There are no fish in the sea.						
( ) 5. Danny and his father are swimming in the sea.						
三 根据所给的音标,写出下列单词						
1. / wont /	2. / d3pb /					
3. / buk /	4. / plixz /	_				
5. / ˈwɜːkə /	6. / 'faːmə /					
四 选词填空, 每词只能用一次						
THE						
coat walk wal	ter excuse run pilot	happy				
coat walk wat  1. I am thirsty. I want to have some	•	happy				
	·	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some	·	happy				
<ol> <li>I am thirsty. I want to have some</li> <li>He flies an aeroplane. He is a</li> </ol>	a song.	happy				
<ol> <li>I am thirsty. I want to have some</li> <li>He flies an aeroplane. He is a</li> <li>I am I want to sing</li> <li>She is cold. She needs a</li> </ol>	a song.	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing	a song.  come questions?	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing 4. She is cold. She needs a 5 me. Can I ask you s	a song.  come questions?	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing 4. She is cold. She needs a 5 me. Can I ask you s 6. I am full. I want to have a 7. Don't in the library.	a song.  come questions?	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing 4. She is cold. She needs a 5 me. Can I ask you s 6. I am full. I want to have a 7. Don't in the library.  五 根据图意,选择正确的答案	a song.  a some questions?	happy				
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing 4. She is cold. She needs a 5 me. Can I ask you s 6. I am full. I want to have a 7. Don't in the library.  五 根据图意,选择正确的答案  ( ) 1. There is a i	a song.  a some questions?  n the picture.					
1. I am thirsty. I want to have some 2. He flies an aeroplane. He is a 3. I am I want to sing 4. She is cold. She needs a 5 me. Can I ask you s 6. I am full. I want to have a 7. Don't in the library.  五 根据图意,选择正确的答案	a song.  a some questions?	happy C. man				